Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.
1) If you have initiated a review of statues and/or street/place names within the time period 2020-2021;
The council has not undertaken a review of statues, plaques and public monuments with the purpose of deciding if any of them should be removed from public display. The council does maintain a list of public art works and periodically reviews existing statues in the city from a health and safety perspective. All proposals for new public art works are assessed against the council’s Public Art guiding principles and one of the key recommendations for new artwork is its quality as a piece of public art for display in the public realm of the City.

On the 10th June 2020, the council undertook a review of information on links to the Slave Trade in Leicestershire, based on a search of existing resources, including names and links to the city. This did not flag up any obvious links to the city or to any statues, street names or names of buildings, however, it was not an exhaustive search. Based on this information, the council is in the process of agreeing if a formal review of statues, plaques and public monuments is required at this point in time.

2) If it is now completed (or when it is expected to be completed);
This is an ongoing process and it is anticipated that a report will be brought forward in due course.

3) If anything is or will be removed as a result (please list);
At present, we have not removed any art work / statues / plaques or public monuments. 


4) If anything is or will be renamed as a result (please list);
As above, not at present.


5) If anything is or will be altered (for example adding an information board) as a result (please list);
As above, not at present.

6) How much the review has/will cost in total, including staff time and expenses.
Staff time has not been calculated separately for this piece of work and no art work / statues / plaques or public monuments have been removed or changed at this point.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
